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BRUSH REMOVAL
If you would like to drop off your brush, the DPW is open during regular working hours of 6:30 am- 4 pm Mondays through Thursdays, and from 6:30 am until 10:30 am on Fridays.  It will also be open on the last Saturday of the month in July, August and September from 9am-2pm. For further information contact the DPW at 657-7319
GARDENING ANGELS/GARDEN  CLUB
The efforts of these two groups once again make the village bloom with beauty.  Please thank them for their efforts when you see them maintaining the flowers.  Because this is a labor of love and help is always needed for watering and dead-heading the flowers in the carts, please consider becoming a “gardening angel” by contacting Barb Morsheimer at 657-7525.
RABIES CLINICS

There will be a rabies clinic at the South Bristol Town Barns on Aug. 13 and on Sept. 17 at the Hurley Building on 205 Saltonstall St. in Cdga. Animals must be healthy and at least 3 months old.

PUBLIC WORKS NEWS
The Village DPW will be flushing hydrants in July/August. It is normal for the water to appear a little cloudy after flushing the system so just let the water run for a few minutes and it should clear right up. 
WATER/SEWER PAYMENTS

The water/sewer bill is comprised of several components.  The water portion includes a base rate of $65/quarter/household to cover fixed costs such as debt payments and a charge of $4.10/1000 gallons of water which will vary depending on the amount of water used during that quarter.  The sewer charge is based upon a base rate of 1 sewer unit/household of $100.50/quarter which is adjusted 
once per year based upon the total water consumption in the previous calendar year.  Due to fixed costs in the sewer fund, such as debt service, there will be a fixed base rate charge for sewer even if the water service is temporarily shut off for a quarter.  This fixed cost rate is a reduced sewer rate charge of $64.50/quarter. 

Many folks now pay their water/sewer bills online.  Please be sure to allow at least 3-4 days for the online company to cut the check and send it to the village.  
ALTERNATE MEMBERS NEEDED
Both the planning board and ZBA have openings for an alternate member.  As an alternate member, you would attend meetings and participate in all discussions.  You would vote in the absence of any regular member.  The ZBA only meets when there is an application and the planning board meets once per month on the second Thursday at 6:00 p.m.  This is a fantastic opportunity to learn about current issues and how your local government makes decisions.  This is your chance to help shape the future of our community.  If you are interested, please email us a letter of interest or call 657-7554.


FRONT YARD PARKING
There is a local law prohibiting the parking of vehicles in the area of the front yard except in a driveway.  Front yard parking causes damage to the yard and results in mud being transferred across the sidewalk. 
COMMUNITY SIGN AT CNB

If you would like to announce your community service event on the sign at Canandaigua National Bank, you may download the application from our website www.bloomfieldny.org and send it by email to admin@bloomfieldny.org or fax it to 257-5167.All requests are answered on a first come first served basis.  All requests must be for community events only.
STORMWATER RUNOFF

Summer is the grass-cutting season.  Please be sure to direct your lawnmower so that the cut grass does not end up on the sidewalk or in the concrete gutters.
Please also be sure that the grass, or any other debris, does not end up in the drainage inlets.  If you notice that the inlet cover in front of your house is clogged, please clear the debris.  The inlets are vital when we have a heavy rainfall so that the roadways don’t flood.  No oils or chemicals should be put into the drainage inlets either.

           VOLUNTEERS NEEDED
The East Bloomfield Volunteer Ambulance (EBVA) is your local volunteer responding ambulance that is owned by Canandaigua Emergency Squad (CES). We are based at the 

East Bloomfield-Holcomb Fire House. We are in need of volunteer Emergency Medical Technicians and Ambulance Drivers. All training is paid for by 
CES. Any interested persons can stop by the firehouse on any Monday evening or contact Captain Ron Newell at 585-764-7139.

MOBILE PANTRY
The mobile pantry is now back!  It will be in the parking lot of St. Bridget’s Church the second Friday of the month from 4pm -6pm from July through September.

WATER QUALITY REPORT
The Village is required by the Dept. of Health to have the water tested regularly throughout the year.  We are also required to submit an annual report summarizing the water testing results for the year.  The annual report for 2015 can be found at our website bloomfieldny.org.  You will be pleased to know that our water is not in violation of any lead contamination.

NEW STREET CLOCK
Going back to the early 1800’s clocks were an important industry in E. Bloomfield.  Abner Jones made shelf clocks which were all numbered.  Eight Day brass clocks were manufactured in Mechanics Hall near the Academy.  All told, there were a total of three clock factories operating in E. Bloomfield at this time.

In 2011 five dedicated village residents formed the Rte. 444 Enhancements Committee to review the existing condition of Rte. 444 and make recommendations to the village board. 

We are very pleased to announce that an old fashioned street clock, using no tax dollars, has been installed on the southwest corner of Main St. and Maple Ave. This clock is similar to the ones placed by CNB in downtown Victor Village and the downtown district of the City of Canandaigua. 
Future plans include extending the sidewalks, adding decorative street lights, and some street-scaping.   
UPCOMING EVENTS
EB Methodist Church. 
Oct. 12-Blue Grass Jam EB Meth. Church, 3-7pm

Oct. 20-Community Lunch, 11:30am-1pm
Oct. 29-Trunk or Treat 10-11:30am. Wear your costumes. Collect goodies and stick around for Games and snacks. 

Nov. 12-Roast Beef Dinner 4-7p.m. Adults $10. Kids 5-12 $4 and under 5 free. Take outs will be available.
Nov. 17 -Community Lunch, 11:30am-1pm 

Dec. 10- Tea with Mrs.Claus 10:30am
Dec. 15-Community Lunch, 11:30am-1pm.  

Call the Church at 657-7220 for more information.

Free Friday Supper

Sponsored by; First Congressional Church , 5 & 20 and South Ave., held on the last Friday of each month.
Oct. 1-Annual pork dinner 4-7pm or until sold out.
Oct. 7-Concert “Simple Gifts”. Tickets $12 on sale 
September.Contact Phyllis Rechtin at 585-880-0699 for further information.
